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No in-person worship this week
Due to the chiller installation and taking place 
over the coming days, we will not hold in-person 
worship services at the Cathedral this week. The 
Tuesday noon service will be live-streamed and 
we will worship at the Church of Our Merciful 
Saviour next Sunday (see article below for more 
details). We will provide an update on the chiller 
installation and its impact on future events 
once we have a clearer sense of how long the 
installation will take.

Al Masri Family Update
Ali Al Masri, 16, was shot and killed on July 
8 outside of the Guiding Light Islamic Center 
on Six Mile Lane. Ali was the youngest child 
of Mohammad Faisal and Fryal Al Masri who, 
together with Ali’s siblings, came to America 
from Syria a little over eight years ago. Our 
congregation helped to sponsor the Al Masri’s 
immigration in partnership with Kentucky 
Refugee Ministries. Many members of the 
congregation were intimately involved with their 
resettlement and became close with Ali and his 
family. We offer prayer for the repose of Ali’s 
soul, for his family as they mourn, and for those 
members of our parish family who are grieving 
his death.

KY Gilbert & Sullivan Society will present 
excerpts from The Mikado
On August 1 at 7:15 pm the Kentucky Gilbert 
& Sullivan Society will present excerpts from 
The Mikado as a preshow for the Kentucky 
Shakespeare Globe Players student production 
of Julius Caesar. Cathedral Choir members Ann 
Barbieri and Joy-Beth DeWitt-Riley are in the cast. 
FREE at Central Park Theater in Old Louisville.

Submitting Articles for Parish Notes
The Parish Coordinator is typically the person to 
whom folks submit articles for inclusion in the 
weekly editions of Parish Notes. While we are 
searching for the next person to fill this position, 
please submit all articles directly to Tom Thill at 
thillt49@yahoo.com

updates

Room in the Inn planning committee 
meeting this Sunday
The planning committee for the Room in the 
Inn winter shelter pilot program will meet in the 
Chapter Room today at noon. We will review our 
progress and begin planning our initial outreach to 
recruit partner congregations. Anyone interested 
in this new ministry is welcome to attend. For 
more information, please contact Dean Matt.



Visit “God at ‘I’ Level” Art Exhibit              
                        By Amber Noel, The Living Church
Christ Church Cathedral is pleased to host the 
“God at ‘I’ Level” gallery by photographer 
Azher Imtiaz.
      Since 2016, Asher Imtiaz has been telling 
stories of recent immigrants to the United States, 
mainly refugees and asylum seekers, through 
photography. This calling has only become 
clearer against the backdrop of anti-immigration 
rhetoric and the politics of fear. “The only way to 
combat ‘the other’ mentality is to share stories,” 
says Imtiaz. “Immigration has been a major 
divisive issue among Americans in the last few 

years and has created fear among many. We 
sometimes forget that behind every issue is a 
person we can get to know and honor and love. 
That God is at eye level.
      “Ansel Adams once said that a good 
photograph is ‘knowing where to stand.’ While 
this is often interpreted as finding the perfect 
geographic location to capture light, I choose to 
make it political. Fitting my contemporary work 
into the history of photography, ‘knowing where 
to stand’ becomes a statement of conviction in 
our contemporary society. We need to live a life 
of sustained attention. And awareness should 
move toward responsibility and action.”
      “God at ‘I’ Level” takes similar themes and 
subjects and focuses specifically on confronting 
the all-powerful “I” in individualistic culture, 
engaging human eyes to get beyond the 
alienating self-absorption that leads to unjust 
attitudes and practices: “God is looking back at 
us. God is at eye level. Looking in human eyes is 
an opportunity to love God. Christians 

School Supply Drive for CLCM Ends this 
Week
It’s that time of the year again when we collect 
school supplies for children in our downtown 
neighborhood.  We’re looking for 10 packs of 
pencils, Boxes of 24 crayons, Packs of colored 
pencils, Packs of at least 8 washable markers, 3 
packs of highlighters, Packs of dry-erase markers, 
Dry-erase student boards, Packs of post-it notes, 
Packs of loose-leaf filler paper, 3-packs glue 
sticks, Scissors, Spiral notebooks, Primary lined 
composition notebooks, Two-pocket folders, 
Chart paper.  Your donations can be dropped 
off at the CLCM office, 809 S 4th St, on Monday-
Thursday, 9:30 am-1 pm EXCEPT FOR July 3 & 4. 
Must be received BEFORE Wednesday,  July 24.

Midweek worship at the Cathedral
Major Feasts (in bold) are live streamed with 
services held in the nave. All other services are 
held in the chapel.
Tuesday, July 23: Mary Magdalene (Transferred) 
ONLINE ONLY
Celebrant: Matt Bradley

Christ Church to worship at Our Merciful 
Saviour next Sunday, July 28
The replacement of the chiller at the Cathedral 
will begin on Monday, July 22. The firms 
responsible for the installation estimate that 
this process might take up to eight business 
days, during which time we will be without air 
conditioning. This time frame includes Sunday, 
July 28. Since we may be without cooling that 
Sunday, Fr. Tom Miller-Price has graciously 
offered to host our congregation for worship at 
the Church of Our Merciful Saviour (473 S. 11th 
St). Their Sunday service begins at 11 AM. They 
will also be having a picnic that day, so plan to 
stay after worship to grab a bite and share in the 
fellowship. The congregation from St. George’s 
will also be there, so it will be a festive gathering. 
We are grateful for the hospitality of our siblings 
in Christ and look forward to worshiping with 
the good people of OMS on July 28.



Weekly Sunday Bible Study
Please join us for Bible Study at 9:00 on Sundays. 
We meet in the Chapter room on the second floor 
of the Diocesan House, and also via Zoom using 
the invitation below.  Just click on the following 
link: https://bit.ly/3RSozgS

reminders

Parting words from Amanda Chandler, 
Parish Coordinator
It has been an absolute pleasure working with 
staff here at the Cathedral, and I want each of 
you to know that I will miss you tremendously! 
Friday, July 5 was my last day at the Cathedral, 
but I will be back helping with the Room at 
the Inn in January 2025. Matt, you’ve been the 
best boss that I have ever worked with, your 
kindness, humor, positive attitude, support, 
character, and demeanor is nothing short of 
what it takes to be a Dean, an amazing boss, and 
a true friend. Tom and Denise, thank you for 
both for being a listening ear whenever I needed 
to vent, laugh with it, and just have fun at work. 
I will miss all of our talks and just silliness in 
the office. Working with you both was great, 
and I appreciate you both being my work 
therapist when I needed it the most. Mark and 
Eva I’m going to miss sharing time with you 
at our Friday staff meetings, and swallowing 
down donuts and coffee as we laugh and pray 
during the meetings. Kay thank you so much 
for everything, for being a great listener to me 

Christ Church Cathedral seeks Parish 
Coordinator
We are searching for the next Parish Coordinator 
of Christ Church Cathedral. The Parish 
Coordinator oversees and manages the day-
to-day operation and function of the parish 
under the direction of the Dean. This position 
facilitates the work of the Dean, Sacristan, and 
Treasurer. This is a part-time (25 hours per week) 
position compensated at $18 per hour. Interested 
candidates should contact Dean Matt at matt@
christchurchlouky.org

 Christ Church Cathedral
421 S. 2nd St., Louisville, KY 40202
502 • 587 • 1354
The Very Rev. Matthew Bradley • dean
matt@christchurchlouky.org

http://facebook.com/ChristChurchLouKY

in the U.S. need this reminder—especially 
when some leaders say and do things that are 
dehumanizing.”
      Copies of the gallery program are available 
throughout the nave.

and our kids! Aaron and Aubrey absolutely love 
you and when I told Aaron I was leaving, he got 
sad and said “You mean, I won’t see Ms. Kay 
anymore”. I quickly said yes, you will because I 
will bring you back to see her from time to time. 
Jan Margerum, thank you for being you, for 
being supportive to me and my family when we 
lost our father in law, and just for being kind. 
Your generosity, and just genuine concern and 
love for people can be seen and felt from others. 
Carolyn VanZant, thank you for your wisdom 
shared to me, and just your ability to uplift me 
and others is truly remarkable! George, you are 
so funny, thank you for stopping by the office 
and having little coffee talks with me. I pray that 
God blesses you in good health and prosperity! 
Dwight, you have been my partner in crime, 
and I am truly going to miss your laugh, our 
talks, and your willingness to help others is not 
always easy, but it’s my prayer that God does 
amazing things in your life I feel like I may be 
missing someone, and if I am please charge it 
to my head and not my heart. I love you guys! 
Thank you for being you and thank you for 
accepting me as your Parish Administrator for 
these last few years! Please keep me in your 
prayers as I transition into a new role of being a 
lab assistant.               
                                             — Amanda Chandler





. . . for those celebrating birthdays
Tom Peters

. . . for those celebrating anniversaries
Betsy Marker & Ben Wilson

Prayer is at the heart of Christian community. We use this space to bring before 
God and the community the needs of those we love. Please submit prayer 
requests for yourself and others to the church office: info@christchurchlouky.org. 
We will include those names here so that the community may join you in prayer..

We Pray . . . 

. . . in the Anglican Cycle of Prayer, for the Episcopal Church in the Philippines 

. . . in the Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, for all those in the discernment process in our Diocese   

. . . for Cathedral members in need of healing
Jim & Dean, TJ, Betty Banton, Kitten Lawless, Robert Huffman, Nancy Otto, Joy Stultz 

. . . for Cathedral members in our abiding prayers
Carol Brown, Dorothy Converse, Charles Cooksey, Michael L. Foster, Maurice Gordon, 
John Kiesel, Norma Laufer, Ashley Pasteka, Donna Pottinger, Hollis Real, Ginger 
Shackleton, John Tederstrom, Tim Tice, Marcia Wilmet, Betty Lynn Williams

. . . for family and friends of Cathedral members                                                      requested by
William Kelly Beard, Ernest Ruppe

Judy Bradley, Clara Eskridge, Ruby Hyde, Rollins Rubsamen, Trish Tyre
Marge Brown 
David Davies

 David Collett, Fonetta Collett, Kathleen Dina Betty Harrison
Janet Shedd & family, Savannah Wright 

Alex, Debbie, Laura, Hannah, Ryan, Ellis
Bety Banton, Kelly Brown, Gail & Alex Ocana 

Tom & Andy Rochester
Elizabeth Foster, Michael Foster

Ron Adams, Kathy Bischoff, Diane Flechler, Charlie Grubbs, Judy Horton
Phillip Koloff, Byron & Leilani Sprankle, Lindsay Tompkins, Neisja Yenawin

Forrest Cook, Mike Freund, Paul Fussenegger, Sr., David Hammer
Melissa Masterson, Gibbs Reese, Alex Rohleder

Justin Gallahar
Rorie Guillen

Betsy Vaughan
Shari & John, Eleanor Lucas Gregory

Ric Hovda
Eric Zoerb

Art, Nick & Sally, Judi, Gregg & Mary, Whitney, Elvin
John, Becky E., Paula Hamilton, Martha Hyatt, Dave Kalinowski, Peggy Kalinowski  

Leisa, Kailey Caroline Potter, Kevin, Shay, Molly, Sammy, Noah 
Foster care children in the Commonwealth of Kentucky 

Patsy Cox, Judy Cummins
David Ellis, Yihong Liu

Faith Aielts, Mary Ann Johnson, Jim Trimpe, Katie
Stephen Peters

Mark, Ryan, Janice and Andy Carter
Michael, James, Joey

Mike Reisdorf, Khem Tice
Corbin Harris

 Diana Bonifield
Jared Stivers

Rob Beard
Matt Bradley
Carol Brown
Jerry Brown
Melinda Collett

Jim & Becky Collings
Dorothy Converse
Page Curry
Mike Foster
Bobbie Fritton

Vance Fritton

Lea Ann Garbrough
Rob Guillen
Angie Halliday
John Kiesel
Diane Kyle
Sissy Lanier
Terry Laun
Kitten Lawless

Jan Margerum
Jerry Marsh
Randy Peters
Tom Peters
Mitzi Schatz
Tom Thill
Tim Tice
Carolyn Van Zant
Graham Whatley
Kay Shields Wilkinson

Additions or deletions to the Prayer 
Lists must be sent to Tom Thill 
thillt49@yahoo.com.


